TOWN OF JAFFREY

Jaffrey, New Hampshire

PLANNING BOARD

Meeting Minutes

March 14, 2018

Present:
Chairman Pro Tem Devlin, members Despres, Farmer, Merrell, McKenzie, Selectmen’s Representative Weimann.
Absent:
Chairman Gordon and Member Sherman 
Staff:
JoAnne Carr, Director of Planning and Economic Development
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Pro Tem Devlin called the public hearing to order at 7:00 p.m.

MEETING MINUTES APPROVAL

MOTION: On a motion by Weimann, seconded by Merrell the minutes of the Feb 13, 2018 meeting were approved as submitted. (5-0) Chairman Pro Tem Devlin recused himself

The approval of the January 22, 2018 minutes was tabled again to the April meeting due to lack of quorum representing that meeting
PUBLIC HEARING ACCEPTANCE – no action
PUBLIC HEARING 
Design Guidelines: Chairman Pro Tem shared this history of design guidelines. The purpose is to promote the goals of the downtown and master plan vision statements.
Marc Tieger suggests adding a notation on the bottom of the zoning setback table (pg. 175) to “reference section 13 of the Jaffrey Land Use Plan.”

Mr. Tieger asked for clarification on pedestrian access for lots abutting the Rail Trail. Ms. Carr stated that the guidelines only apply to commercial use. If a commercial property abuts the Rail Trail the Planning Board asks that they provide access to the trail.
Mr. Tieger questions if we are getting too specific on landscaping requirements. Member McKenzie responded that site plan requires the owner to show proposed plantings. These plans give the building inspector the ability to perform inspections.
Bob Aho would like clarification on what specific changes are being proposed. Chairman Pro Tem Devlin stated changing “guidelines” to “standards.”

Randy Christmas asked if these guidelines are enforced. Member McKenzie stated the guidelines are more like suggestions whereas standards have a more rigorous criteria that have to be met.
Chairman Pro Tem Devlin closed public Hearing

Ms. Carr suggests that on pg. 92, design and construction requirement (section 7) change section from design “guidelines” to “standards” and incorporate the whole as appendix A.
MOTION: On a motion by McKenzie, seconded by Merrell to amend section VII under site plan review regulations (pg. 92) “Design and Construction Requirements” to reference “Design Standards” in place of “Design Guidelines” further to add a new appendix to the site plan regulations as “Design Standards.” (6-0)
OTHER BUSINESS

· Master Plan: Jo Anne Carr – Regional Context chapter has been circulated and she is awaiting feedback.

· Impact Fees: The question before the board is whether to keep or suspend impact fees. Suspending could promote growth, keeping them could help support schools, roads and the Recreation Dept.
Member Merrell feels that impact fees should apply to major developments, anything over 3 or 4 units and not to residential properties. Larger developments have a larger impact on the town.
Ms. Carr added that statute gives the board the authority to assess exactions for off-site impacts for any development in town for road reconstruction, utilities, water & sewer or other items that could be a burden for the Town. These fees can be assessed on a case-by-case basis. Member McKenzie asked about the funds currently held in the account. Ms. Carr stated the funds currently held by the finance dept. will be spent.
MOTION: On a motion by McKenzie, seconded by Farmer to go to public hearing to consider suspending impact fees until 2022. (5-0)
· Certified Mail Fees:  Currently we collect $4.50 per abutter to send a certified letter. It costs the Town $6.67 per piece to mail with a return receipt. Another option would be to send certified mail without a return receipt for $3.92. These certified letters are still trackable. The main difference is that we would not be able to see who signed for it. Ms. Carr added the statute only requires that mail be sent by “verified mail.” By unanimous consent of the members present at this meeting we will begin sending certified letters without a return receipt requested.
· New Member:  Tarah Castiglioni has expressed interest in joining the Planning Board. Tara and her family moved to Jaffrey five years ago. She loves the community-based, family-friendly environment and wishes to give back to the community and be part of its growth.
By unanimous consent of the members present at this meeting, a letter will be sent to the BOS to recommend Tara Castiglioni as an alternate member of the Planning Board.
· Selectman’s Representative Weimann strongly encourages the PB to begin the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
· Member Devlin suggested changing the start time of the meeting from 7:00 pm to 6:00 pm. Staff supports the recommendation. A vote will be taken at the April meeting.
· Election of Chair and Vice-chair to be held at April meeting.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm
Submitted:
Attest:

Becky Newton, Recording Secretary
Matthew Devlin, Chairman Pro Tem
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